
 

 

Board of Civil Authority 

Wednesday August 17, 2022 

 

The Board of Civil Authority met at 5:30 pm in the Town Office Building for property 

inspection committee reports. 

 

Present were: Chairman Kevin Oddy, Town Clerk/Treasurer Stacy Jewell,  Stephanie Churchill, 

Durward Ellis, Robert Holmes, Frank Empsall, Robert Holmes,  Steven Isham, Al Dunn, and 

Abby Pollender.  

There was no public comment. 

Matthew Taylor, 1487 Main Street, Parcel ID 232093: See attached inspection committee 

report. On a motion by Abby Pollender seconded by Al Dunn the report and recommendation on 

the value was approved by the board.  The value should be set at the previous assessment of 

$197,200. 

Sunny Acres LLC, 2703 Portland Street, Parcel ID 111059: See attached inspection 

committee report. On a motion by Robert Holmes, seconded by Frank Empsall the report and the 

recommendation on the value was approved by the board. The value should be set at the previous 

assessment of $111,900.00 

Dale J. Gray, 384 Spring Street, Parcel ID 232016: See attached inspection committee report. 

On a motion by Stephanie Churchill, seconded by Al Dunn the report and recommendation on 

the value was approved by the board.  The value should be set at the previous assessment of 

$164,200.00, and the condition be maintained at a C average.  

There was no deliberative session entered as there was no one from the public in attendance.  

On a motion by Frank Empsall, seconded by Stephanie Churchill the meeting was adjourned.  

 

 

 

Minutes written by: Stacy Jewell___________________ 

 

Minutes approved by: Kevin Oddy____________________     

 



 

 

 


